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MATERIALS MANAGEMENT DIVISION







Materials Management Division

112 Administration Building

50 Sherburne Avenue

St. Paul, MN 55155

Voice: 651.201.2423
Fax: 651.297.3996


NOTE:  This is an example and may be modified as appropriate.  Remove this note before printing.
Date

[Type Name]
[Company Name]
[Street Address]
[City State Zip]
Re:  Project Title, Contract/Purchase Order No.

Dear [Type Name]:

The (Agency name goes here) has received a request for your company’s Prevailing Wage Payroll Information (required by Minnesota Statute §177.43) for the Contract/Purchase Order referenced above.  According to our records, your Prevailing Wage Payroll Information forms have not been received pursuant to State law and to your contract/purchase order.  These Excel forms are supposed to be furnished by your company not more than 14 days after the end of each pay period.

To meet Minnesota Statute §177.43 requirements, the contractor and subcontractor(s) shall furnish, via E-mail as an attachment, Excel Prevailing Wage Payroll Information Forms to E-mail address:  PrevailingWage.PayrollForm@state.mn.us.  The Subject line on the Contractor’s and Subcontractor’s E-mail must give the Firm Name and the Contract/Purchase Order Number.

The Excel Prevailing Wage Payroll Information Form is available on the MMD website at www.mmd.admin.state.mn.us/mn02000.htm.  No other payroll forms will be accepted to meet this requirement.

Your company will have to submit Prevailing Wage Payroll Information forms for each pay period that has occurred since July 1, 2007 or the start date of this project, whichever is later, up to this date and for each pay period until the project is complete.
Your Prevailing Wage Payroll Information forms need to be submitted within seven (7) calendar days.  If not, the Prevailing Wage Section of Labor and Industry and the Customer and Vendor Services Section of the Materials Management Division will determine what further action might be appropriate, including but not limited to penalties being accessed and suspension and/or disbarment from State purchasing or subcontracting. 
If you have questions regarding Prevailing Wage Statutes, please contact the Department of Labor and Industry at 651.284.5091.

Sincerely,

[NAME]

Title
c:
Labor and Industry, Prevailing Wage Division

Materials Management Division, Customer and Vendor Services Section

Prime Contractor (only if this letter is being sent directly to a subcontractor)











Persons with a hearing or speech disability may contact us by dialing 711 or 1.800.627.3529


